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COMMITTEE ACTION
Proposed Substitute Ordinance 2016-0008, relating to King County International Airport (KCIA) aircraft parking/storage fees, passed out of committee on May 24, 2016, with a “Do Pass” recommendation. The ordinance was amended in committee to clarify that short-term, transient aircraft weighing 12,500 pounds or less are allowed free parking for the first hour only in the area next to the Terminal Building at KCIA, and to remove a retroactive effective date. 









SUBJECT

An ordinance relating to King County International Airport aircraft parking/storage fees, making a technical correction.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2016-0008 makes a technical correction to an error in Ordinance 17919, adopted by Council in November 2014. Specifically, Proposed Ordinance 2016-0008 would amend King County Code 4A.700.850 to clarify that only short-term, transient aircraft weighing 12,500 pounds or less are allowed one hour of free terminal-adjacent parking. 

BACKGROUND 

King County International Airport, also known as Boeing Field, is located approximately four miles south of downtown Seattle. The airport, owned by the county, is managed by the King County Department of Transportation Aviation Division.

King County International Airport (KCIA) serves a variety of aircraft such as small commercial passenger airlines, cargo carriers, private aircraft owners, helicopters, corporate jets, and military aircraft. The airport is financed largely by airport tenant and customer fees and rents. It does not receive general tax revenue support from the county.

In 2014, Council passed Ordinance 17919 relating to fees, market rental rates and charges at KCIA. Specific to aircraft parking fees, Ordinance 17919 amended K.C.C. 15.52.060 to eliminate the practice of providing one hour of free terminal-adjacent parking to short-term, transient aircraft except for short-term, transient aircraft weighing 12,500 pounds or less (which were still provided the free one hour of terminal-adjacent parking). However, this change was not fully reflected in the section of the King County Code added by the ordinance that identifies aircraft parking rates (K.C.C. 4A.700.850). 

ANALYSIS

Proposed Ordinance 2016-0008 makes a technical correction to the King County Code, amending K.C.C. 4A.700.850 regarding KCIA aircraft parking fees to clarify that only short-term, transient aircraft weighing 12,500 pounds or less are provided an hour of free terminal-adjacent parking. Executive staff indicate this code revision request aligns airport rates and practices with the value associated with limited large airport parking, consistent with KCIA’s Strategic Plan and the King County Strategic Plan’s Financial Stewardship goal to “exercise sound financial management and build King County’s long-term fiscal strength.”

The fiscal note for Proposed Ordinance 2016-0008 anticipates an additional $10,424 in annual airport revenue from eliminating the free first hour of parking for aircraft weighing 12,501 or more pounds, and does not anticipate reduced demand when the first hour of parking is no longer free. 
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